
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 6, 2015 
 
CERTIFIED MAIL # 91 7199 9991 7036 3756 5026 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
Mr. Wayne Meadows, Director of Maintenance & Construction 
Worlds of Fun 
4545 Worlds of Fun Avenue 
Kansas City, MO  64161 
 
Dear Mr. Meadows: 
 
A routine water pollution compliance inspection of Worlds of Fun, located at 4545 Worlds of 
Fun Avenue, Kansas City, Missouri, was conducted on June 16, 2015.  The inspection was 
conducted by Patrick Peltz of the Missouri Department of Natural Resources’ (department’s) 
Kansas City Regional Office.  Based on the findings observed during the inspection, Notice of 
Violation #KC2015061717064014 was issued to the facility for failure to comply with permitted 
effluent limits.  A review of the facility’s discharge monitoring reports between January 2010 
and August 2015 found 109 exceedences, 75 of which were identified as being in significant 
noncompliance with permitted limitations. 
 
A response to the inspection report was required by October 29, 2015.  A response was received 
electronically on October 29, 2015, and by mail on November 2, 2015.  The response adequately 
addressed the issues identified by the report, including facility repairs, researching alternative 
algaecides, and a commitment to obtain a full engineering assessment of the facility to evaluate 
any improvements necessary to ensure compliance at the facility. 
 
Worlds of Fun also expressed an interest in establishing a mutually agreeable schedule with the 
department for completing these compliance actions.  As such, the Kansas City Regional Office 
is referring this matter to the Water Protection Program’s Compliance and Enforcement Section 
to facilitate a formal agreement between the department and Worlds of Fun. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Jesse Cochran at (816) 251-0799 in the Kansas City 
Regional Office, 500 Northeast Colbern Road, Lee's Summit, Missouri  64086-4710.  The Water 
Protection Program may be contacted at (573) 751-1300 or Water Protection Program, P.O Box 
176, Jefferson City, Missouri  65102.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
KANSAS CITY REGIONAL OFFICE 
 

for 
 
Mitch Roberts 
Director 
 
MR/jcvj 
 
c:  Mr. Paul Dickerson, Water Protection Program, Compliance and Enforcement Section 
 
Worlds of Fun 
Clay County 
MO0103695 
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